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A quarterly publication for our residents and their families, our employees, volunteers, friends and contributors 

COME CELEBRATE WITH US! 



A Word From Admissions and Marketing 

Care Communications 

Please send me your email address.  We would love to add you to our newsletter list. Also, our  

Activity Director will send you photos of your loved one in activities.     
 

We have immediate openings in our Assisted Living Main Center & Memory Care.   If you have a 

neighbor, friend, family, or church member who may need our services, call or email me. 

Please let me know if your church would like for me to speak to their group.  Also, if you are a 

member of a civic organization, please ask them to call or email me. They can call or email at:   

336-610-1214 or admissions@cross-road.org . 

Janet Harllee 

 “Summer Time” 

Summer Time has arrived with lots of activity and heat.  If you have been on our campus 

recently, you have probably noticed the roofing taking place on our main buildings with 

new architectural style shingles.  The plan is to continue roofing the majority of the build-

ings on our campus which should be completed from mid to late August.  The roofing crew 

with First Class Roofing has done a good job despite some extremely hot days.   
 

You may have noticed the new banners/flags that are located on the light poles along the 

main drive on our campus.  Several of the banners have our 35th Anniversary Logo and the 

dates of 1983-2018.   
 

We are making plans for a major celebration on Saturday, October 20, 2018.   This is near 

the date we first opened the doors of our assisted living building 35 years ago.  Please put 

this date on your calendar and plan to join us for some good food, fellowship, and entertainment. 
 

Another change on campus is the renaming/rebranding of our Alzheimer’s Care Center to Cross Road 

Memory Care.  The new name better reflects the services that we provide and should be easier to        

communicate with our community at large.  New signage has been put in place along with changes         

on our website, brochures, and printed materials. 
 

We are currently working with our building committee and board to provide some new housing options  

in our Independent Living Area and plans for a new clubhouse/community building on campus. 
 

I hope you enjoy your summer time and invite you to come visit us at Cross Road Retirement             

Community.  Thank you for your confidence and continued support.  Your comments and suggestions are 

always welcome. 

   Apartment residents, remember on your mailing address,  the South Apartment Residents are 

1308 and the North Apartment Residents are 1306, followed by your apartment number.  Be 

sure your apartment number is included.  If your address shows 1302,  it will go to the main 

office. 
 

The raised garden beds are bountiful.  The residents are enjoying their produce. 
 

 Remember, we are in the heat of the summer,  so keep hydrated by drinking plenty of water.  

Be cautious when you are outside in the hot weather. 
 

For  information on our one and two bedroom apartments and villas,  you can contact me at                  

336-318-1847 or email to dvs@cross-road.org. 

Betty Page 

Steve Rumbley 

Executive Director 

mailto:admissions@cross-road.org


Employee Corner 

Employee of the Month 

Happy Birthday 

Village Residents 

August 
2  Marion Charles 

8  Charlesanna Park 

18  Edith Pugh 

18 Bobbie Booker 

20  Sue Daughtry 

23  Joanne Guy 

25  Betty Bowman 

31 Bobby Coley 

 

September 
5  Mildred Sawyer 

6  Susan McCrary 

19  Virginia Coley 

25  Lindsay Arrington 

28  Larry Emerson 

29  Marie McIntosh 

 

October 
1  Betty Auman 

6  Bobby Ammons 

10  Terry Smith 

11  Floyd Rice 

11  Betty LaGrange 

12  Lucy Rice 

19  Barbara Garwood 

27  Hilda Ward 

28  John Wyatt 

29 Lonnie Richardson 

  

 

Main Center 

August  
10  Nelda Hayes 

16  Rachel Bouldin 

20  Mildred Deese 

21  Doris Martin 

24  Zona Stuart 

26  Nellie Crews 

27  Jerry Ward 

  

September 
1  Louise Morris 

2  Dan Vernon 

6  Madie Brower 

7  Ruth Wrenn 

10  Irene Hill 

12 Laura Allred 

15  Bobby Menius 

16  Jack Sutton 

20 Maxine Welch 

  

October  
3  Barbara Loyd 

6  Louise Moffitt 

15  Clarice Jones 

18  Bob Hayes 

26  Troy Felts 

28  Louise Reeder 

29  Mildred Burgess 

31 Jan Felts 
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Betty Fowler 

Porter Redding 

Pauline King 

Tula Schenck 

Jerry Ward 

Jim Biggers 

Main and Memory Care Centers 

James & Rena Smail 

Mary Edythe Parks 

Susan & Suzanne McCrary 

April   Cassie Anna Dean 

 

May   Kaley Allred 

 

June   Savannah Wardlaw   

Welcome New Employees 

Welcome New Residents 

Nursing Staff—Cheyanne Harris, Lisa Brewer, John Laton, Jamie 

Chriscoe, English Baughan 
 

Dietary—Micah Teague 
 

Housekeeping—Karie O’Brien 

 

October  
3  Barbara Loyd 

6  Louise Moffitt 

15  Clarice Jones 

18  Bob Hayes 

26  Troy Felts 

28  Louise Reeder 

29  Mildred Burgess 

31 Jan Felts 

 

Memory Care 

August 
3  Judy Strickland 

13  Donald Hunt 

27  Sara Taul 

31 Dixie Kivett 

 

September 
28 Betty Fowler 

 

October 
 

 

Margaret Eubanks 

Vellie Hill 

Esther Ward 

Cleral York 

Helen Dunn 

Aritta Hardin 

Lala Rentz 

Robert Trogdon 

Myrtle Maness 

Garnett Brock 

Ola Smith 

Gerry Beshears 

Louise Williams 

Joyce Davis 

Johnny Kirkman 

Margie Huff 

Betty Renegar 

Carl Downing 

Etta Nottingham 

Thomas Corcoran 

Village Apartments 

Katrina Neelon 

Warren Freeman 

Nona Clodfelter 

Iris Allen 

Elaine Stafford 

Thelma Gadd 



Main Center Activities 
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Susanne Allen 

Summer fun!  Nothing beats ice cream,  butterflies, antique cars, fire works and country rides. 



Memory Care  Activities 
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Karen Kidd 

Care Communications 

We have a new name, some new friends and a new season to celebrate it all in! 

Summer is the perfect time for our residents to enjoy the sunshine, watermelon, ice-cream and 

bus rides in the country.  We love sipping lemonade and eating fresh vegetables from the   

garden.  Tomato sandwiches is one of our favorite afternoon snacks.   
 

We invite you to come by and join us for any of our many activities!  Maybe you have an idea 

or talent that you would like to share with our residents...we would love to hear from 

you!  Just call Karen at (336)610-1206.  We look forward to seeing you!   

Alzheimer's Support 

Group Questions?  Call Mamie 

Byrd at 336-629-7811  



Activities From Our Independent Living Apartments 
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Susanne Allen 

Care Communications 
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A Thought from the Chaplain 
 

The Gift of Laughter 

“Your wife, Sarah, will have a baby, a son.  Name him Isaac (Laughter).” 
Genesis 17:19  

 

There is something we need to understand about the Father heart of God: He has plans to prosper us in 

such a way that we can live life in all its fullness whatever our circumstances.  His intention is to bring 

us joy and to make us joy-bringers to others, even in tough times.  This is what Abraham’s story     

reveals.  Yes, Abraham and Sarah had to wait until they were 100 years old before the promise over 

their lives was fulfilled.  But when it was, their inheritance was one of joy.  That is why the Father 

tells Abraham and Sarah to name their child Isaac-which means “Laughter.”  What a beautiful picture 

that is of the  Father’s heart.  When we go on believing His promises even when we can see no evi-

dence of them being fulfilled, one day we get the reward of seeing the thing for which we have gone 

on believing.  When that happens, laughter is birthed in our soul.  Let us never forget: God is a Father 

who wants us to be full of joy.  Let’s laugh a little today.  That’s what faithful sons and daughters do.  
 

My prayer to the Father for you today: 

Dear Father, thank You that the reward of believing is to experience the joy and laughter of seeing 

Your promises fulfilled.  In Jesus’ name I pray. Amen and Amen. 

 

Bernie Raymond 

Chaplain 

Up Coming Events 

 

 

July 27  Business Before Hours  

  7:15am—8:00am  
 

October 20 CRRC 35th Anniversary 

  11:30am—1:30pm 

  Lunch served at noon 
  

 

2 more dreams fulfilled!  

 

 Pops and his family went 

to the Dixie Stampede. A 

Mama bear and her 3 cubs 

were the first to welcome 

them to their cabin. 

 

Geneva wanted to ride in a 

helicopter over Denton!   

 

Other upcoming dreams   

include going to a Legion 

baseball game, and a          

concert with our favorite 

“Elvis”.  If your loved one 

is a resident here at CRRC 

one has something they 

would like to do, just         

inform any staff member 

and we will try to make it        

happen! 

 

Check out our Dream 

Makers hallway for 

more pictures! 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Randy Tedder, Board President, Johnny  

Henderson, Gentry Smith, Debbie Maness,  Susan 

West, Pam Regan, Annette Bean, Kermit Williamson, 

Chad Ross, Tony Cole, Larry Hilliard (Director 

Emeritus) 

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM 

Steve Rumbley, Executive Director, Janet Harllee, 

Director of Admissions & Marketing, Joyce Rife, 

Memory Care Resident Care Director,  Kristin 

Jones, DON, LeAnn Schatz, Resident Care Director,  

Jeanne Auge, Human Resources Director, Betty 

Page, Director of Independent Living,  Susanne  

Allen, Activity / Volunteer Director,  Susan Cagle, 

Director of Finance, Evelyn Greene, Director of  

Housekeeping & Laundry,  Bill Page, Maintenance 

Director,  Bernie Raymond, Chaplain,  Brad Lowe,  

Director of Food Services, Helen Thornburg,   

Associate Director of Food Services 

Care Communications 

1302 Old Cox Rd 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

336-629-7811 

 

Ways You Can Help 

Cross Road on the Web 

Visit us at: www.cross-road.org 

If you would like to contribute or donate in honor or memory, please send your contribution to:  

Cross Road Retirement Community  

1302 Old Cox Rd  

Asheboro, NC 27205  

Attn: Finance Department  

Please specify if you would like this to go to a specific area such as:  

Dream Makers  

Memory Care 

Main Center  

Tree of Life 

Walk of Honor (name on brick $100)  

Pet Fund  

Resident or Employee Benevolent Fund  

Friends of the Community (resident’s name on plaque in front entrance)  

Please remember, any contribution to CRRC is tax deductible.  

 


